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2 South Main Street 2nd Floor Pleasantville, NJ 08232
Telephone: 609.485.0153	Fax: 609.485.0067
Youth Investment Council Meeting 
12.12.23
Attendance:  Greg Freelon, Chair, Fran Kuhn Executive Director, Sherrise A. Moten, Jeff Dorsey, Kimberly Perez (Dorsey Proxy), Candance Titanski, Capta Schlachter, Cynthia Torres
Absent :  Odinga Maddox , Steven King, Seyanni Godfrey, Kamani Blackmon

The Chair called the meeting order at 4:03pm with a roll call. Open discussion on the minutes and he requested a vote, motion by Mr. Dorsey second by Ms. Titanski, motion passes without objection. The Chair discussed working with the Boys and Girls Club to recruit and possibly replace Steven, Seyanni and Kamani, (youth from the Club). He had a discussion with Dr. Wallace  and shared that the club has been going through a re-structuring , which is why the committee is experiencing a delay with this process. The Chair continued  mentioning his efforts to reach out to IDEAL for youth participation on the Board. He would like to capture the Next GEN population. Capt. Schlachter offered to speak with the Truancy Department at the school in Pleasantville to recommend several youth.  
The Chair confirmed that the fourth quarter numbers that were shared at the Full Board meeting this morning were as such: employment and certification (credentials)  number are still very low. 
Youth Works Report: Ms. Torres reported Out of School Youth total LOS numbers are 80. With 48 students enrolled and 20 files pending, of the enrolled, 7 students obtained high school diplomas, and 7 have successfully completed an industry recognized credential. She stated she is waiting on timesheets to be submitted. They are at the six-month mark and on track to meet their goal of an 80 LOS.
She continued with an Atlantic County Special Services report confirming that they have been on point with reporting and working to achieve their LOS 23, having 23 enrolled. No benchmarks achieved because they usually come in during the end of the year unless they have early graduation. 
The Boys and Girls Club  currently has none enrolled with 4 pending eligible, with no time sheets. The club has 23 as their LOS. The Chair requested numbers on the full enrollment, the response was 78 total for overall programming (In- Out of School Youth/ Jewish Family Services and ITA’s). Ms. Torres reported she had no update from Jewish Family Services or IDEAL.
 Ms. Torres concluded with the following overall report .
	Enrollments 
	71

	I.T.A. ‘s
	4

	Completions
	2

	1 De-obligations
	1

	Pending Applications
	1




Capt. Schlachter would like to segue the youth in Pleasantville into this committee. The community policing unit tries to stay connected to engage the youth in hopes to improve  relationships. 
Ms. Titanski provided an update which was a success story from one of her 19 YOA clients from DVRS. She has earned her GED and completed her Microsoft Office specialist training certification. She is currently employed with ACMUA. The Department is very proud of this success and diligence of the counselor.
Ms. Moten updated the committee on the $30,000 Urban Gateway Grant, which was received by the NJYouth Corp. This funding will be to make improvements around Atlantic County (photo’s will be included). This cohort includes 10 new students, with 15 applying in the previous cohort 5 obtained GED’s, 3 pending and 1 unsuccessful.  This program is known to carryover students from a previous cohort to obtain a GED.
NEW BUSINESS:   The dates for 2024 were reviewed and agreed. No other items. 
NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Freelon will communicate with Pleasantville Community Police Captain to recruit. Ms. Moten updated the committee on the Sustainable Health and Wellness event which will return to Atlantic County at the Showboat. They would like to partner with the local high school to develop an art program through the state for New Jersey and have the local winner attend a luncheon in north jersey. They will have the winner convene at the Showboat in October 2024  with the art displayed on t-shirts. Ms. Titanski questioned if we have any funding to transport  children and families to the event. The Chair will follow-up and report back.  Mr. Kuhn informed the committee of the approval of the ALICE guidelines (see below). This will allow eligibility to service more clients, and better connect with the employers. He continued with a plan to schedule meeting on January 8th or 9th to discuss reaching the youth in high schools.
The Chair requested a motion to adjourn motioned  by Ms. Titanski second by Captain Schlachter, the meeting concluded at 5:00pm.
Next meeting  February 6th 2024.
Submitted by Sherrise A. Moten/ Board Liaison 
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